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COMMISSION SEEKS COMMENT ON SOUTHWESTERN BELL'S REQUEST FOR 
A STAY OF CERTAIN CALLER ID REQUIREMENTS

On September 27, 1996, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company ("SWBT") filed a petition for a stay 
of Section 64.1601(b), of the Commission's rules, as it applies to public pay telephones, hotel/motel 
lines, centrex/plexar lines and automatic call return services. 47 C.F.R. §1601(b). See Rules and 
Policies Regarding Calling Number Identification Service   Caller ID. Memorandum Opinion and 
Order on Reconsideration, Second Report and Order and Third Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, 10 
FCC Red 11700 (1995). SWBT seeks the stay until the Commission has made a ruling on issues 
raised in BellSouth's Petition for Reconsideration and the Third Notice of Proposed Rulemaking.

Interested parties may file comments concerning this matter on or before October 24,1996. All filings 
should refer to the pleading as: Southwestern Bell Request for Stay, CC Docket No. 91-28L All 
comments should be sent to William F. Caton, Acting Secretary, Federal Communications Commission, 
1919 M Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20554. Copies of documents filed with the Commission may 
be obtained from the International Transcription Service, 2100 M Street, N.W., Suite 140, Washington, 
D.C. 20037, (202) 857-3800. Documents are also available for review and copying at the FCC 
Reference Center, Room 239, 1919 M Street, N.W., Washington, D.C., from 9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

For further information, contact Cheryl Moat Taylor at (202) 418-2499, Common Carrier Bureau, 
Network Services Division.
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